












































Owner's Consent Form 
********************************************************** 

1/ We, the Owner(s) of the property listed below, hereby grant permission 

for the applicant, t-, c;�:�.,\\\\g \!,-I\ \)p<;,\�11.\Sq Ll\.:... to 

seek a 5rt--t'H �=<-p'*-� Q-<.v&±: as requested in the 

Special Exception Permit Application relating to property located at __ _ 

on Assessor's Parcel(s) ----------------

Date 

Printed Name 

************************************************************ 

NOTARY 

SUBSCRIBED & SWORN TO Before me this \�day of�· 

�o\-,, 
_A-t . .., .h.�-/ �Public 

� 
My Commission Expires: jo.,y. 'eJY )l 1 �QJ... \ 

G:\FORMSLET\Owner's Consent Fonn.doc 
-- - - -.. 

• SHAAON G. COIMN 
NouryPubk i Commonwealth of Vlr&lnl2 

ReJ, No.l73260 � 
• My Cammlulon &plrea )ln. 31,1011 � 



MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE WYTHEVILLE PLANNING COMMISSION 
HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBERS ON THURSDAY, JUNE 8, 2017, AT 6:00P.M. 

Members present: Kevin L. Varney, M. Bradley Tate, Terrance E. Suarez, Cathy D. Pattison, 
Joseph E. Hand, Jr., Bradford M. Litton, Kenny W. Ervin 

Others present: Assistant Town Manager Stephen A. Moore, Town Clerk Sharon G. 
Corvin, Jennifer Anders, Madeline Brown, Bobby Anders, Larry Sharitz, 
Jack Singleton, Rebecca Beamer, Terry Beamer, Beverly Showalter 

RE: CALL TO ORDER, QUORUM 

Chairman Varney called the meeting to order and established that a quorum was present. 

RE: CONSENT AGENDA 

Chairman Varney presented the consent agenda consisting of the minutes of the regular 
meeting of May 1 1 ,  2 01 7. He inquired of the Commission if there were any additions or 
corrections to the consent agenda or if there was a motion to approve the minutes, as 
presented. A motion was made by Dr. Suarez and seconded by Mr. Hand to approve the 
consent agenda consisting of the minutes of the regular meeting of May 11 , 2 01 7, as presented. 
Chairman Varney inquired if there was any discussion on the motion. There being none, the 
motion was approved with the following voting in favor and there being no opposition: For: Kevin 
L. Varney, M. Bradley Tate, Terrance E. Suarez, Cathy D. Pattison, Joseph E. Hand, Jr., 
Bradford M. Litton, Kenny W. Ervin. Against: None. 

RE: SPECIAL EXCEPTION PERMIT REQUEST- LARRY K. SHARITZ 

Chairman Varney advised the meeting constituted a public hearing (due notice having been 
given) to consider the request of Mr. Larry K. Sharitz for a special exception permit to operate 
an auto repair shop at 1 40 Hillcrest Road, which is located on the north side of Hillcrest Road 
between Cove Road and the Town Corporate Limits, in a B-1 Business District. Assistant Town 
Manager Moore explained the request of Mr. Sharitz to the Planning Commission. He noted that 
as the Planning Commission is aware, automobile repair shops are permitted in a B-2 Business 
Zoning District but not a B-1 Business Zoning District, therefore, that is the reason for the 
request. Assistant Town Manager Moore commented that the staff report is self explanatory. He 
noted that if the Planning Commission has any questions, he would be glad to answer those at 
this time. Chairman Varney inquired of the Planning Commission if there were any questions or 
comments in regard to this matter. Mr. Hand inquired of Assistant Town Manager Moore if the 
Planning Commission should agree on recommending that the request be approved at this 
meeting, would the four stipulations listed in the staff report be the stipulations that are in place 
for the special exception permit. Assistant Town Manager Moore explained that the stipulations 
listed in the staff report are merely staff recommendations of things that the Planning 
Commission may want to consider should there be some testimony, someone who has a 
particular concern, etc. He noted that the stipulations could have more added or deleted. 
Assistant Town Manager Moore reviewed the stipulations for the citizens attending the meeting 
and the Commission members. Chairman Varney inquired if anyone wished to address the 
Planning Commission in regard to this public hearing. 

Mr. Jack Singleton was recognized and stated that he has no objection to Mr. Sharitz's 
proposed use of the property. He noted that he knows the property, however, he would suggest 
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some caution. Mr. Singleton remarked that Mr. Sharitz will probably do well at the location, and 
citizens will get used to taking their cars there to be repaired. He commented, however, the 
stipulation of when, and if, a new owner takes over Mr. Shantz's business, if he were to sell his 
business or turn it over to family members to continue the business, and they were to apply for a 
special exception permit to continue the use, this would actually be considered Spot Zoning. 
Chairman Varney thanked Mr. Singleton for his comments. He inquired if anyone else wished to 
address the Commission members in regard to this public hearing. Assistant Town Manager 
Moore commented that special exception permits are permitted by the State Code, and they are 
not considered a "Spot Zone." He stated that he wanted to make that perfectly clear to the 
Planning Commission. Mr. Singleton commented that he did not mean that it was Spot Zoning, 
and he noted that is not clear in his language sometimes. Chairman Varney inquired if there 
were any further questions or comments. There being no further questions or comments, 
Chairman Varney declared the public hearing closed and proceeded with the agenda. 

RE: PUBLIC HEARING- CREATIVE K-9 DESIGNS 

Chairman Varney advised the meeting constituted a public hearing (due notice having been 
given) to consider the request of Creative K-9 Designs for a special exception permit to operate 
a dog boarding/grooming business at 195 Calhoun Street, which is located on the east side of 
Calhoun Street between Jefferson Street and Withers Road, in an R-3 Residential District. 
Assistant Town Manager Moore explained the request to the Planning Commission. He noted 
that the property is zoned R-3 Residential. Assistant Town Manager Moore explained that the 
business use was allowed to continue as a nonconforming use. He noted that this new use of 
boarding dogs would need to have a special exception permit because the property is partially 
zoned R -3 Residential. Assistant Town Manager Moore expressed that the Future Land Use 
Map shows this property as residential property. Assistant Town Manager Moore inquired of the 
Commission if there were any questions for him in regard to this request. He noted that Town 
staff has several stipulation recommendations that are a summary of some of the things that 
were discussed prior to setting the public hearing. Assistant Town Manager Moore continued to 
explain the proposed stipulations to the Planning Commission. He noted that the Planning 
Commission may want to consider, but does not need to consider, these stipulations but based 
on the comments received at this public hearing, the Commission may want to consider the 
stipulations. Assistant Town Manager Moore inquired if the Commission members had any 
questions or comments concerning the request. Chairman Varney inquired of Assistant Town 
Manager Moore in regard to the stipulation of housing the dogs indoors. He noted that he would 
imagine that the primary reason for this stipulation would be because of the noise. Assistant 
Town Manager Moore stated that is correct. Mr. Litton inquired if there would be any reason to 
state in the recommendations "not to be housed outside." He remarked that the stipulations 
state "housed indoors." Assistant Town Manager Moore explained that the question at the last 
Planning Commission meeting was should there be a dog run allowed outdoors or will the dogs 
be contained inside. He noted that he thinks there was discussion that ensued both ways. 
Assistant Town Manager Moore remarked that he does not feel like the Commission ever 
reached a resolution. Mr. Litton stated that he is talking about housing, in general. He noted that 
the dogs will, obviously, need to go outside, but as far as being outside for 24 hours is what he 
was talking about. Assistant Town Manager Moore commented that Mr. Litton is correct, and the 
dogs would not be housed outside. Chairman Varney inquired if there was anyone who would 
like to address the Planning Commission regarding this public hearing. He noted that Ms. 
Jennifer Anders noted on the sign in sheet that she wished to address the Planning 
Commission. 
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Ms. Jennifer Anders was recognized and stated that she would like to explain to the 
Commission that this is a new concept for pet care and the Wytheville area. She remarked that 
there seems to be a lot of questions about how the dogs are going to be housed. Ms. Anders 
depicted in a photo of how the dogs would be housed, if the permit is approved. She continued 
to explain the way the dogs would be housed to the Commission members. Ms. Anders 
commented that she is trying to offer customers a place where she would take her dogs. 
Chairman Varney inquired of Ms. Anders if her plan is to try to house 1 0-20 dogs. Ms. Anders 
stated that her primary business is grooming, however, she wants to be able to offer her clients 
the opportunity to keep their dogs while they are out of town because the dogs are in a familiar 
environment. She continued to explain what she would do to the building, if she were to be 
granted the special exception permit. Chairman Varney inquired of Ms. Anders if she would 
typically only be watching the dogs for a few hours and if that is her primary objective because 
of the grooming. Ms. Anders explained that Chairman Varney is explaining the grooming 
process, however, she is requesting the permit for boarding dogs. She remarked that the dogs 
will stay overnight while their owners are away on vacation, etc. Ms. Anders explained that the 
dogs would go outside just before the office closes for the last time during their normal business 
day, which is 5: 00 p.m. or 6:00 p.m., let them use the restroom, bring the dogs inside and put 
them to bed. Chairman Varney inquired of Ms. Anders how she would handle an unruly dog 
that, for instance, barks a lot when taken outside, etc. Ms. Anders commented that this is where 
training procedures come in to play. She stated that if the dog is not one that can be comfortably 
housed away from home, first of all, it does not need to be. Ms. Anders explained that if a dog is 
so rowdy that it cannot be controlled enough to go out on a leash to go to the restroom, it is not 
really a candidate for boarding at all. Mr. Hand stated that he has a few questions for Ms. 
Anders. He continued to share a story with the Commission and Ms. Anders about his own 
personal experience when trying to contain his own dog on a leash. Mr. Hand stated that he 
feels like dogs are very strong sometimes. He noted that he feels like it is a huge liability for Ms. 
Anders to be taking out a pet that is not contained in a fenced in area. He commented that the 
problem with a fenced in area is that the business is located in a zoning district where it would 
have to be aesthetically pleasing. Mr. Hand explained that his main concern is stipulation 
number six, which states that the hours of operation shall coincide with normal business hours. 
He remarked that 9: 00p.m. is not normal business hours, and 7:00a.m. is typically not normal 
business hours, etc. Mr. Hand stated that there will be dogs barking outside at 9:00 p.m. He 
continued to explain his concern for the surrounding houses and their value, if a kennel were 
located close. Mr. Hand inquired of Ms. Anders how she would dispose of the waste from the 
dogs without having a concrete run. He continued to express his concerns with the other 
Commissioners and Ms. Anders. Mr. Hand noted that he is a dog lover, and he loves Ms. 
Anders' idea, however, he does not think it is the right location for the business. Ms. Anders 
explained to the Commissioners her plans for taking the dogs out to use the restroom, etc. She 
noted that her business will only be looking to board smaller dogs and that she will not be 
looking to board big dogs. Mr. Hand asked that Ms. Anders please explain how she planned to 
take care of the dogs' waste. He inquired of Ms. Anders how she takes care of it now. Ms. 
Anders explained her and her staffs procedures when taking dogs out to use the restroom. She 
noted that she would use the same procedures with dogs that she would board. Mr. Litton 
inquired of Ms. Anders if she was planning to build a fence. He noted that a fence is listed in the 
staff recommendations, but he would like to know if she had intended to build a fence. Ms. 
Anders expressed that she is not opposed to that idea, if she is given some leeway to do so, 
however, it is not something that she feels is a necessity, therefore, she would leave that 
decision to the Planning Commission. She remarked that another concern she has regarding 
the stipulations is the time limit placed on the special exception permit. Ms. Anders explained 
that this will be a huge investment on her side, and a lot of money is going to be instilled in this 
operation, therefore, she would not want to invest thousands of dollars into being able to offer 
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this service if, in two to three years, she could be told that she can no longer provide the 
service. Ms. Anders expressed that if her business is a nuisance to the community, she does 
not have a problem with her permit being revoked, but as long as she is not a nuisance to the 
community, she does not agree with that stipulation because of the amount of revenue that it 
will cost to put this in business. Chairman Varney inquired of Ms. Anders of the six stipulations 
that have been listed, which is her greatest concern. Mr. Hand stated in regard to the timeframe, 
it is important for her to understand that the Town Council changes, and before she invests a 
significant amount of money into a property that is not zoned for what the use allows, there is a 
risk that she will be taking. He explained that as the Town Council changes, at any point in time, 
a special exception permit Is not guaranteed, and Ms. Anders needs to understand this before 
she invests into the property because the permit is not guaranteed beyond the number of years 
that is being recommended by the Planning Commission. Ms. Anders remarked that of the six 
recommended stipulations, the time limit is her biggest concern and the amount of Investment 
that is going into the business. She commented that if it is public nuisance, she understands, 
however, she does not agree if the Council simply changes their mind and decides that they do 
not want the service allowed anymore. Chairman Varney clarified that when Ms. Anders 
references time limit, she is not referring to the hours of operation, but, rather, the time limit 
placed on the permit. Ms. Anders stated that is correct. She stated that with the hours of 
operation, when she discussed taking the dogs outside for a bathroom break one last time at 
night, she was referring only to her staff, and it would not be a time for clients to come and pick 
up dogs, etc. Ms. Anders expressed that it would not be time for actual business. Mr. Ervin 
stated that the hours of operation shall coincide with normal business hours. He noted that 
normal business hours to him would normally be 8: 00 a.m. until 5: 00 p.m. Ms. Anders advised 
that she normally works from 7: 00a.m. or 7:3 0a.m. because a lot of her clients need early drop 
off. She noted that she usually finishes between 5: 00 p.m. and 5:3 0 p.m., which, to her, are 
normal business hours. Ms. Anders continued to explain her business hours to the Planning 
Commissioners. Mr. Hand commented in regard to the remark Ms. Anders made about weight 
restrictions she would have for boarded dogs. Ms. Anders replied that weight restrictions on 
large dogs are very common in her industry. She continued to explain the restrictions to the 
Commissioners. Mr. Litton inquired of Ms. Anders if she would object to the Commission 
inserting a seventh stipulation regarding the maximum weight a dog would be allowed to weigh 
in order to be boarded just to address the concern. Ms. Anders expressed that she would not 
object to that, however, she does not see how that is a true concern. Mr. Hand explained that it 
is a very big concern, especially if she were to have a 6 0  pound dog that cannot be controlled, 
and that is a very serious concern for him. He noted that he would think that stipulation would 
need to be added for the permit to even be considered. Mr. Hand remarked that Ms. Anders 
stated that she would not house a dog that was too large to handle, but, yet, she is not willing to 
put a weight limit on the dogs. He stated, therefore, he feels that is contradicting what she 
stated earlier in the meeting. He inquired if he had misunderstood Ms. Anders, and that if he did, 
he apologized. Ms. Anders remarked that she is not stating that she would not be willing to put a 
weight limit on the dogs, but she does not see how that pertains to anything. Mr. Hand 
expressed that the weight of the dogs pertains to the restrictions in a very big way. Dr. Suarez 
stated that he feels like it is not so much about the weight of a dog, but, rather, if a dog is 
controllable. He noted that a 3 0  pound dog can be uncontrollable just as much as a 6 0  pound 
dog. Mr. Hand explained to the Commission his thoughts regarding the weight limit of the dogs, 
etc. Ms. Anders stated that for the most part, the dogs that will be boarded will be clients' dogs, 
therefore, they will know the dogs and be familiar with them. Chairman Varney explained that he 
wants Ms. Anders to know that the Planning Commission's recommendation has nothing to do 
with it being a good or bad idea because he thinks it is a great idea and he really likes the 
concept, but what the Commission has to decide is to figure out a way to accommodate Ms. 
Anders and, also, the rest of the members of the community, especially, within the 
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neighborhood. He remarked that the Commission is trying to address this from a safety 
standpoint or liability, and, also, from the aesthetics. Chairman Varney continued to explain to 
Ms. Anders the purpose behind the Planning Commission and some of the possible restrictions 
and questions. Mr. Litton inquired of Ms. Anders if she had a problem with installing a fence to 
assure that the dogs could not escape when exiting the building, etc. Ms. Anders explained to 
the Commission that she did not have a problem with a fence as long as it met the regulations 
with the fire code, etc. She continued to explain to the Commission how she could install a 
fence. Mr. Hand remarked that Ms. Anders stated earlier that she was willing to install a fence at 
some point. Ms. Anders explained that, financially, she could not install a fence at this time. Mr. 
Hand remarked that the fence would have to be in place before Ms. Anders could start to board 
dogs, should the special exception permit be issued by the Town Council. He noted that he is 
not trying to be so hard on Ms. Anders, however, there is a reason why kennels are not allowed 
in R -3 Residential Districts. Mr. Hand continued to explain his thoughts in regard to Ms. Anders' 
request. 

Mr. Jack Singleton was recognized and stated that he would like to repeat his caution in regard 
to variances and special exception permits. He continued to explain to the Planning 
Commission his thoughts in regard to Ms. Anders' request. Mr. Singleton stated that he is the 
closest resident located near the business. He continued to express his thoughts in regard to 
Ms. Anders' request. Mr. Singleton remarked that the neighborhood is a very diverse place with 
an auto repair shop, apartments, woods where the kids play, etc. He thanked the Planning 
Commission for allowing him to speak. Chairman Varney thanked Mr. Singleton for his 
comments. 

Ms. Beverly Showalter was recognized and stated that she lives at 69 0 South Fourth Street. 
She explained that her house is two houses away from the proposed kennel. Ms. Showalter 
explained that she has three concerns. She stated her first concern is if Ms. Anders is operating 
a kennel, a kennel is a 24 hour operation, which is not a 7:3 0a.m. to 5:3 0p.m. operation. She 
noted that the business is running, even though Ms. Anders is not at the business, the dogs will 
still be there, therefore, the hours concern her. Ms. Showalter expressed that her second 
concern is that there will be a lot of barking at night. She remarked that there will be 1 0-2 0  dogs 
at the facility together at night barking, and she is going to hear it. Ms. Showalter commented 
that over the past 16 years that she and her family have lived in their home, they have had to 
call the police at night for barking dogs. She noted that she is going to have to be calling the 
police for barking dogs if she is going to hear them. Ms. Showalter explained that her third 
concern is the property value of her home. She noted that Mr. Hand stated earlier in the meeting 
that the property value of the house located on the corner would depreciate with a kennel 
nearby. Ms. Showalter remarked that the property value on her home is more than the house on 
the corner, which means that her home's value will decrease, therefore, she has great concerns 
about the kennel being put in. She inquired if the Planning Commission could clarify if a kennel 
would not be considered a 24 hour business. Mr. Hand stated that he does not know how to 
answer that question, and the Commission is concerned about when people would be at the 
business in their vehicles dropping off and picking up animals. He noted that if it stayed a 
grooming business, it is more of a normal business operation, however, having dogs housed in 
the building at night is different. Vice-Chairman Tate inquired of Ms. Showalter if the barking she 
heard in the past was from Ms. Anders' grooming business or from something else. Ms. 
Showalter stated that the barking dogs she heard was from dogs located in the neighborhood. 
Ms. Showalter continued to explain to the Commission her thoughts about the proposed kennel. 
She thanked the Planning Commission for allowing her to speak. Mr. Ervin noted that if one dog 
starts barking, normally, another will join in and so on. Mr. Litton commented that the concern 
should be how much of the barking is heard from outside and how far the noise will travel. 
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Ms. Anders stated that she has stood outside of the building and could hear them close to the 
building, but she is not sure even at Mr. Singleton's property if the dogs could be heard. Mr. 
Singleton commented that he could hear them. Vice-Chairman Tate inquired as to what the 
Noise Ordinance states in regard to dogs barking. Mr. Singleton stated that he thinks the code 
states 80 decibels of the property line. Vice-Chairman Tate continued to express his thoughts in 
regard to the Noise Ordinance regarding the dogs. Chairman Varney commented that the 
Commission would need to verify what the Noise Ordinance states. Town Clerk Corvin advised 
that she knows what the Code states. She stated that the Town Code states "any noise that 
deprives a person of sleep or rest no matter what the source at any time." Town Clerk Corvin 
explained that the Town Code does not state decibels. Assistant Town Manager Moore 
continued to address some other conditions that may need to be considered by the Planning 
Commission in regard to the building. 

Mr. Singleton inquired if there is a type of study that could be performed to check the decibels 
that the dogs are producing when they bark. He noted that, otherwise, this is an argument of 
things that may or may not happen. Mr. Hand commented that Mr. Singleton was correct when 
he stated that the neighborhood is a mixed area in that there are zoning types of M-1 Industrial, 
R-3 Residential District and Commercial, however, at some point, this has to be stopped in 
continuing on into an R-3 Residential community. He noted that the Commission has to put a 
stop to it somewhere, otherwise, it continues to expand. Mr. Hand inquired of Assistant Town 
Manager Moore if this business originally required a special exception permit. Assistant Town 
Manager Moore explained to the Commissioners how the business was allowed to operate in 
the zoning district. He noted that there was not a special exception permit Issued, originally. Mr. 
Singleton commented that he thought there was a variance originally for a grocery store. 
Assistant Town Manager Moore expressed that he could be wrong, however, the use for the 
building has been in place since the Zoning Ordinance was implemented, and when it was 
implemented, it was considered a nonconforming use and allowed to continue. He noted, 
therefore, the business is strictly a nonconforming use and what this special exception permit 
would do is add another level of business use in that residential area. Assistant Town Manager 
Moore explained that he wanted to be very clear about this. Chairman Varney inquired of Ms. 
Anders that if the Planning Commission were to recommend to the Town Council that this 
special exception permit be issued, would she still be opposed the stipulation that has a time 
limit on the permit where it could be taken away at after that limit. He noted that he understands 
the risks she is taking financially, but anytime a person is a business owner, there is a risk. Ms. 
Anders expressed her concerns and thoughts to the Planning Commission in regard to the 
stipulations. She inquired of the Commissioner, if they would be open to allowing her to run the 
kennel as a trial period, and, if everything goes well and it is suited for the neighborhood, then at 
that point, she could consider installing a fence and growing the business more. Chairman 
Varney explained that the Planning Commission would discuss this and make a 
recommendation to the Town Council. He explained to Ms. Anders the Planning Commission's 
responsibility to take care of everybody and their best interests in the community. Ms. Anders 
agreed with Chairman Varney. Chairman Varney thanked Ms. Anders for her comments. 
Assistant Town Manager Moore stated that the Planning Commission may want to consider 
limiting the weight of a dog or taking away the fence requirement. He noted whatever would 
make the Commissioners feel comfortable. Mr. Litton inquired of Ms. Anders as to the weight of 
a dog that she would feel comfortable. Ms. Anders stated that she feels like 50 pounds and 
under would be a safe weight and would serve the majority of her clientele. Mr. Ervin noted that 
what the Commissioners are trying to do is protect the neighborhood, but, also, they are trying 
to protect any long term investment that Ms. Anders might have. He expressed that the 
Commission is looking out for her, as well as the neighborhood. 
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Ms. Showalter Inquired of Ms. Anders if she planned to add any additions to the building. Ms. 
Anders stated that she is not expanding the building. Ms. Showalter stated that Ms. Anders 
would be housing 20 dogs at night in the current space that she already has and inquired if she 
is not supposed to hear any barking. She inquired if the Commissioners were aware of the size 
of that building. Ms. Showalter inquired of Ms. Anders how she planned to fit 20 dogs in that 
space at night. She remarked that she is sure she is going to hear barking, which is her big 
concern. Ms. Showalter continued to express to the Commission her thoughts regarding the 
request and the property value. Mr. Hand noted his concerns regarding the decreased property 
value of the homes and land in the residential area near the proposed kennel. Ms. Showalter 
remarked that she thinks the dog kennel is a wonderful idea, however, she does not think it is a 
wonderful idea in the neighborhood. Mr. Litton inquired of Ms. Showalter how far she lives from 
Ms. Anders' business. Mr. Hand commented that he would suspect that Ms. Showalter's house 
is approximately 300-400 feet from the business. Ms. Showalter noted that her yard abuts the 
Turpin's yard. Mr. Litton inquired of Ms. Showalter if she has heard dogs barking from her 
house. Ms. Showalter continued to note her concern over the barking dogs at night. Ms. Anders 
inquired of Mr. Hand how a resort style boarding facility would reduce property value more so 
than a grooming salon. Mr. Hand explained that it is because there is overnight stay. He 
commented that when the business only grooms the animals, it is only at the business during 
the day. Mr. Hand noted that what makes it a kennel and a place to board is the overnight stay. 
He noted the issue is the night stay, and nothing to do with the day business. Mr. Hand 
remarked that there is a significant difference. Ms. Anders reiterated if that reduces property 
value. Mr. Hand stated that it is considered a kennel and would no longer be considered a place 
for grooming only. He noted that this is where all of the issues arise. He remarked that it would 
absolutely affect the value of a property and he would stake his name on that comment. Ms. 
Anders commented that she was just curious. Mr. Hand continued to explain to Ms. Anders why 
it would decrease the property value. Vice-Chairman Tate expressed his thoughts regarding Ms. 
Anders concerns and Mr. Hand's explanation of why it decreases the property value. Mr. Litton 
inquired of Assistant Town Manager Moore if any other abutting property owners have 
commented about the request. Assistant Town Manager Moore stated that Mr. Singleton and 
Ms. Showalter are the only citizens who have commented regarding the request. Ms. Pattison 
expressed that she had surveyed four neighbors and their main concerns were noise, smell and 
property values. She reiterated that all four of the people she surveyed had the same concerns. 
Chairman Varney briefly discussed his thoughts in regard to property value and kennels. 
Chairman Varney inquired if there were any further questions or comments. There being no 
questions or comments, Chairman Varney declared the public hearing closed and proceeded 
with the agenda. 

RE: RECOMMENDATION TO TOWN COUNCIL - MR. LARRY K. SHARITZ 

Chairman Varney advised the next agenda item is for the Planning Commission to make a 
recommendation to the Town Council regarding the request of Mr. Larry K. Sharitz for a special 
exception permit to operate an auto repair shop at 140 Hillcrest Road, which is located on the 
north side of Hillcrest Road between Cove Road and the Town Corporate Limits, in a B-1 
Business District. Chairman Varney inquired if there is any discussion regarding the request of 
Mr. Larry K. Sharitz. Mr. Hand inquired if the stipulations that are listed in the staff report are 
what the Planning Commission would be voting on if the Commission makes the 
recommendation. Assistant Town Manager Moore noted that the stipulations are only 
suggestions. Vice-Chairman Tate inquired of Assistant Town Manager Moore in regard to 
stipulation number three. Assistant Town Manager Moore explained that Town Attorney Kaase 
has recommended this in the past, however, it is not necessary. A brief discussion ensued 
regarding the proposed stipulations and the property. Assistant Town Manager Moore explained 
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to the Commissioners how stipulations are associated with special exception permits, etc. Mr. 
Ervin inquired of Mr. Sharitz as to the number of mechanics he would employ. Mr. Sharitz stated 
he would employ two mechanics. Mr. Ervin inquired of Mr. Sharitz as to the number of work 
bays he would have at his shop. Mr. Sharitz stated that he has two lifts. A discussion ensued 
regarding the number of mechanics, etc. that Mr. Sharitz would have at his shop, and one of the 
stipulations that would affect this. Mr. Sharitz noted that one mechanic would be working for the 
public performing inspections, etc., and the other mechanic works on his business vehicles. 
Chairman Varney stated that one bay is designated for Mr. Sharitz' business and the other bay 
would be used for other jobs. Mr. Sharitz stated that is correct, unless the mechanic does not 
have anything to work on for Home and Commercial Cleaning and then he could work on 
another vehicle. He noted that the shop would not be changing out or rebuilding motors. Mr. 
Sharitz expressed that he would not be working on wrecked vehicles either because they are 
not a body shop. Vice-Chairman Tate inquired if Mr. Sharitz planned to perform any additional 
work on the building. Mr. Sharitz stated he did not. Chairman Varney thanked Mr. Sharitz for his 
comments. Chairman Varney inquired of the Commission if there is a motion for a 
recommendation to the Town Council regarding Mr. Sharitz' request. A motion was made by 
Ms. Pattison and seconded by Mr. Litton to recommend to the Town Council to approve the 
request of Mr. Larry K. Sharitz for a special exception permit to operate an auto repair shop at 
1 4 0  Hillcrest Road, which is located on the north side of Hillcrest Road between Cove Road and 
the Town Corporate Limits, in a B-1 Business District with the following stipulations: 1 .) The 
number of vehicles waiting repair and outside the garage shall not exceed two vehicles, and that 
they not be allowed for more than 3 0  days; 2.) A time limit be placed on the special exception 
permit, such as five years, after which time it must be renewed through the public hearing 
process or some form of neighborhood review process. The application fee shall be waived, but 
the advertising cost shall be the responsibility of Mr. Sharitz; 3.) The special exception permit 
shall not be transferred and shall be granted only to Mr. Sharitz. The subsequent owners would 
need to apply for a special exception permit, if the service were to continue; and, 4.) Hours of 
operation shall coincide with normal business hours. Chairman Varney inquired of Mr. Sharitz if 
the hours of operation seemed reasonable to him. Mr. Sharitz stated that his mechanics work 
Monday - Friday, 8: 00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., and Saturday, 9:00 a.m. to 1 2: 00 p.m. Chairman 
Varney advised that he would like to change stipulation number four and stipulation two. He 
noted that in number four he would like for the Saturday hours to state 9: 00 a.m. to 1 2: 00 p.m. 
Chairman Varney stated in stipulation number two he would like for it to state a time limit of two 
years. Dr. Suarez commented that in changing the time limit of the permit to two years would be 
moving up the advertising cost for Mr. Sharitz. He noted that the Commissioners would be 
adding several fees for Mr. Sharitz fairly quickly. A discussion ensued regarding the fees 
associated with a special exception permit. Mr. Hand inquired if a person is not complying and 
the Town is receiving complaints can a special exception permit be revoked even if it is not in 
the time period. Assistant Town Manager Moore stated that the permit can be revoked, if the 
stipulations are not complied with that have been placed on the permit. Mr. Hand stated with 
that being said, he feels like the five year time limit is acceptable. Chairman Varney remarked 
that he agreed. Assistant Town Manager Moore advised that with the changes Chairman 
Varney has suggested, an amendment to the original motion would need to be made. A 
discussion ensued regarding what is considered normal business hours. Ms. Pattison amended 
her motion, which was seconded by Mr. Litton, to recommend to the Town Council to approve 
the request of Mr. Larry K. Sharitz for a special exception permit to operate an auto repair shop 
at 1 4 0  Hillcrest Road, which is located on the north side of Hillcrest Road between Cove Road 
and the Town Corporate Limits, in a B-1 Business District with the following stipulations: 1 .) The 
number of vehicles awaiting repair and outside the garage shall not exceed two vehicles, and 
that they not be allowed for more than 3 0  days; 2.) A time limit of five years shall be placed on 
the special exception, after which time it must be renewed through the public hearing process or 
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some form of neighborhood review process. The application fee shall be waived, but the 
advertising cost shall be the responsibility of Mr. Sharitz; 3.) The special exception permit shall 
not be transferred and shall be granted only to Mr. Sharitz. The subsequent owners would need 
to apply for a special exception permit, if the service were to continue; and, 4.) The hours of 
operation shall be Monday - Friday, 8: 00 a.m. to 5: 00 p.m., and Saturday, 8: 00 a.m. - 1 2: 00 
p.m. Chairman Varney inquired if there was any further discussion on the motion. There being 
none, the motion was approved with the following voting in favor and there being no opposition: 
For: Kevin L. Varney, M. Bradley Tate, Terrance E. Suarez, Cathy D. Pattison, Joseph E. Hand, 
Jr., Bradford M. Litton, Kenny W. Ervin. Against: None. 

RE: RECOMMENDATION TO TOWN COUNCIL- CREATIVE K-9 DESIGNS 

Chairman Varney advised the next agenda item is for the Planning Commission to make a 
recommendation to the Town Council to consider the request of Creative K-9 Designs for a 
special exception permit to operate a dog boarding/grooming business at 1 95 Calhoun Street, 
which is located on the east side of Calhoun Street between Jefferson Street and Withers Road, 
in an R-3 Residential District. Chairman Varney inquired of the Commission if there were any 
comments regarding this recommendation. Vice-Chairman Tate noted that a trial period was 
mentioned for this request. He noted that he is not in favor of a trial period. Vice-Chairman Tate 
continued to express his thoughts regarding this request. Chairman Varney inquired of the 
Commission if there is a motion to recommend to the Town Council issuing or denying a special 
exception permit to Creative K-9 Designs. Mr. Ervin explained that there needs to be a motion 
on the floor in order to vote. Mr. Litton inquired if the Commission is going to change the fencing 
aspect of the stipulations because Ms. Anders stated that she does not want to install the fence 
right away. Vice-Chairman Tate noted that what was discussed was including a weight limit on 
the dogs to be boarded in lieu of the fence, however, he would recommend to still include the 
fence in the regulations. A motion was made by Mr. Ervin and seconded by Mr. Litton to 
recommend to the Town Council to consider the request of Creative K-9 Designs for a special 
exception permit to operate a dog boarding/grooming business at 1 95 Calhoun Street, which is 
located on the east side of Calhoun Street between Jefferson Street and Withers Road, in an R-
3 Residential District with the following stipulations: 1 . ) There shall be a fenced area for the 
dogs when they are taken outdoors; 2.) Dogs shall be housed indoors; 3.) There shall be a limit 
on the number of dogs allowed to be housed; 4.) A time limit be placed on the special exception 
permit, such as three years, after which time it must be renewed through the public hearing 
process or some form of neighborhood review process. The application fee shall be waived, but 
the advertising cost shall be the responsibility of Ms. Anders; 5.) The special exception permit 
shall not be transferrable and shall be granted only to Ms. Anders. The subsequent owners 
would need to apply for a special exception permit, if the service were to continue; and, 6.) 
Hours of operation shall coincide with normal business hours. Chairman Varney inquired If there 
was any discussion on the motion. There being none, the motion was denied with the following 
voting results: For: Bradford M. Litton. Against: Kevin L. Varney, M. Bradley Tate, Terrance E. 
Suarez, Cathy D. Pattison, Joseph E. Hand, Jr., Kenny W. Ervin. 

Dr. Suarez suggested that each Commissioner explain the reasoning behind their vote. Mr. 
Hand noted that he thinks he made his reasoning clear as to why he voted against issuing the 
special exception permit. Dr. Suarez remarked that he agrees with Mr. Hand. He stated that he 
feels like the noise, smell and property value will all be issues and that is his reason for voting 
against issuing the special exception permit. Chairman Varney explained that he voted against 
issuing the permit because of the concern in the depreciation of the property value of the homes 
in the neighborhood. He noted that he does think Ms. Anders' idea for the boarding/grooming 
business is great, and he appreciates her demeanor and attitude. Mr. Ervin explained that he 
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voted against issuing the permit because of the property value, but, also, because of the noise 
and odor issues. He remarked that this will be recommended to the Town Council Ms. Anders 
will have the opportunity to plead her case with them, as well. Ms. Pattison expressed that if she 
had not personally surveyed four of Ms. Anders' neighbors, she probably would have voted in 
favor of issuing the permit, however, she did survey the neighbors. She noted that the issues 
were the property value, the smell and the noise. Ms. Pattison stated this is why she voted the 
way that she did. Mr. Hand explained that he is very much pro business, and he hopes Ms. 
Anders will continue her endeavors, but at a different location. Vice-Chairman Tate stated that 
he voted against issuing the permit because of the potential noise issue at night. Mr. Litton 
explained that he voted in favor of issuing the permit because he thinks it is a great idea, and he 
thinks Ms. Anders would do a great job with it, but there are also some safeguards from the 
Town's side to where if she does not, the permit could be revoked, therefore, he felt comfortable 
voting in favor of the permit. He noted, therefore, maybe the best thing for Ms. Anders to do 
would be for her to personally speak to the four neighbors that Ms. Pattison spoke to make them 
feel more comfortable about her business and to get them to come to the Town Council public 
hearing. Chairman Varney expressed that Mr. Singleton made a good point when he suggested 
a noise test. He noted that if Ms. Anders feels strongly about this business, she should think 
about doing what it is that she needs to do to get the Town Council to believe in her idea. Dr. 
Suarez commented that he was not so much concerned about the odor, but that he was more 
concerned about the property value. He noted that he would have concern if someone wanted 
to put a kennel in the neighborhood where he lived at the moment. Chairman Varney thanked 
the Commission for stating their reasons for the way they each voted. 

RE: CITIZENS' PERIOD 

Chairman Varney advised the next agenda item is Citizens' Period. He thanked the citizens for 
attending the meeting and inquired if anyone wished to address the Planning Commission. 
There being no one who wished to address the Commission, he proceeded with the agenda. 

RE: STUDY OF EAST MAIN STREET ENTRANCE CORRIDOR 

Chairman Varney advised that the next agenda Item is the status regarding the study of the 
East Main Street entrance corridor from 1 1th Street to Cassell Road. Assistant Town Manager 
Moore stated that he would discuss this agenda item briefly. He continued to explain to the 
Commission members that Town staff has contacted Ms. Kathy Frazier of Frazier and 
Associates who is performing other corridor work in the town, along with wayfinding. He noted 
that Town staff will bring a proposal to the next Planning Commission meeting in July. Assistant 
Town Manager Moore explained that Town staff has not arrived at a contract with Ms. Frazier 
for the corridor study at this time. Chairman Varney inquired if there was any further discussion 
regarding the study of the East Main Street entrance corridor from 1 1 th  Street to Cassell Road. 
There being none, he proceeded with the agenda. 

RE: PROPOSED ZONING ORDINANCE AMENDMENTS 

Chairman Vamey advised the next agenda item is the review of proposed amendments to the 
Zoning Ordinance regarding the definitions for "Automobile Graveyards" and "Junkyards." 
Assistant Town Manager Moore advised that the Planning Commission members had each 
been given information about the proposed ordinance. He continued to explain to the 
Commissioners the proposed amendments. Assistant Town Manager Moore inquired if the 
Planning Commission would like to set a public hearing for the July 1 3, 201 7, Wytheville 
Planning Commission meeting to consider amending the Zoning Ordinance. It was the 
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consensus of the Wytheville Planning Commission to set a public hearing for the July 1 3, 2017, 
Wytheville Planning Commission meeting at 6:00 p.m., in the Council Chambers, to consider 
amendments to Article Ill - Definitions, of the Town of Wytheville Zoning Ordinance to amend 
the definitions of "Automobile Graveyards" and "Junkyards." 

RE: EXIT 73 FUTURE ZONING 

Assistant Town Manager Moore explained to the Planning Commission that several months 
ago, the Commissioners reviewed an interstate alignment change and interchange revisions at 
Exit 73. He noted that the Commission discussed the possibility of rezoning those corridors. He 
expressed that Town staff would like to discuss this in future meetings. 

RE: PLANNING COMMISSIONER'S INSTITUTE 

Assistant Town Manager Moore explained that Mr. Ervin has a conflict during the dates 
scheduled for the Planning Commissioner's Institute. He explained that the Wytheville Planning 
Commission would not be attending the institute. 

RE: ADJOURNMENT 

There being no further business, a motion was duly made, seconded and carried to adjourn the 
meeting (7:25 p.m.). 

Kevin L. Varney, Chairman 

Sharon G.  Corvin, Town Clerk 
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WYTHEVILLE TOWN COUNCIL AGENDA INF ORMATION 

Meeti ng Date: Monday, July 10, 201 7  

Item Name: Committee Reports 

Item Nu mber: 1-1 

Su bject: Budget and Finance 

SUMMARY: 

The Budget and Finance Committee will report on the following matters: 

a. Hunting permits on Town owned land on Sand Mountain 

b. Discussion on alternatives for burning brush 



BUD GET AND F INANCE COMMITTEE REPORT 

J ULY 1 0, 2017 

1 .  For a number of years, the Town has permitted hunting to occur on the Town 

owned land on Sand Mountain. Because of the volume of requests that is 

received, it was determined that the number of permits to hunt on this land would 

be restricted to 50. Each year, we give public notice of the opportunity for hunters 

to make application to hunt on this land, and the 50 successful candidates are 

chosen by lottery. People who receive a permit to hunt on Town owned land 

must be Wythe County residents and comply with all Department of Game and 

Inland Fisheries' rules and regulations. We believe that the regulations that we 

have in place have been effective and would suggest that the same regulations 

be imposed on the hunters for the upcoming season. It would be the 

recommendation of the Budget and Finance Committee that we continue the 

hunting program on Sand Mountain under the regulations that were in place last 

year and that public notification be given of the opportunity to make application 

for such a permit. 

2. At our last meeting, the Town Council approved an expansion on the collection of 

brush from residential properties to be monthly in the summer months. This is a 

slightly different schedule than the previous schedule, which provided for bi­

monthly collection. Having said that, the Town collects enormous volumes of 

brush, and the only practical way to eliminate these large volumes of brush is by 

burning. We are within the State's guidelines for burning and have a permit to 



burn the brush. We attempt to watch weather conditions, prevailing winds, etc. 

before starting a fire in an effort to have the smoke move away from the 

populated areas of town. Unfortunately, that does not always occur. We have 

asked members of the Town's staff to look at alternative methods for disposing of 

this brush. We had originally looked to pursue providing the brush in chip form to 

manufacturers of wood products for wood stoves. However, that market has 

disappeared, and this concept is no longer an option. We have found an open air 

burning system that is being used by the United States government at many 

locations throughout the country as a possible alternative. These are self 

contained systems where brush is burned so efficiently that it emits virtually no 

smoke. These systems are approved by the Environmental Protection Agency 

and the United States Army Corps of Engineers. We are going to continue our 

evaluation of this new equipment and, hopefully, be in a position where we can 

provide brush collection services to citizens and be able to dispose of this brush 

in an environmentally friendly method. We will have more information on this 

topic in the near future. 

Jacqueline K. King 

Beth A. Taylor 
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WYTHEVILLE TOWN COUNCIL AGEND A  INF ORMATION 

Meeting D ate: Monday, July 10,  2017 

Item Name: Committee Reports 

Item Number: 1-2 

Subject: Public Works 

SUMMARY: 

The Public Works Committee will report on the following matters: 

a. Pedestrian improvements at Tazewell and Monroe Streets 

b. East Main Street Improvements Project to commence 



PUBL IC WORKS COMMITTEE REPORT 

J ULY 10,  2017 

1.  As a part of  the ongoing efforts to improve the downtown area, we have made 

certain improvements at the intersection of Tazewell and Monroe Streets that 

should be beneficial to pedestrians. We have, recently, painted new crosswalks that 

are clearly visible to the motoring public. Also, this past week, we have purchased 

solar powered pedestrian crossing signs that will be installed at this intersection. 

These new signs will require no electrical power and will utilize high efficiency LED 

lights. There is a growing amount of traffic at this intersection, and we want to make 

it as safe as possible. The new signs should be installed within the next couple of 

weeks. 

2. Work is about to commence on East Main Street between Cassell Road and the 

interstate. This section of highway will be completely transformed with new curb and 

gutter, sidewalks, streetlights and extensive landscaping. The successful bidder for 

the project was Inland Construction Company of Abingdon, Virginia. Inland 

Construction Company has been given the Notice to Proceed, and they have 

commenced with the preliminary work needed to start the project. They have been 

surveying the project area and have installed signs and other items needed for the 

construction to commence. In the median between the two sets of travel lanes, 

there will be new curb and guttering, streetlights and landscaping installed. As the 

construction moves forward, there will probably be single lane closures at one 

location or another, but it should not negatively impact the flow of traffic. We are 



anxious to get this project started and have waited for it for several years. The 

project is funded by both the Town of Wytheville and the Virginia Department of 

Transportation under the Revenue Sharing Program. The total cost for the project is 

$2.7 million. We have also received Virginia Department of Transportation funding 

to repave this portion of East Main Street once the construction is complete. On a 

related note, it is our intent to repave Main Street, between Fifth and Sixth Streets, 

this fall under the Town's normal paving schedule. This area, of course, is the 

location of the Downtown Wytheville Improvements Project, and the milling and 

paving of this area will be very beneficial. 

Thomas F. Hundley 

Joseph E. Hand, Jr. 
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WYTHEVILLE TOWN COUNCIL AGENDA INF ORMATION 

Meeti ng Dat e: Monday, July 10,  2017 

It em Name: Ordinances/Resolutions 

It em Nu mber: J-1 

Su bject : Ordinance No. 1 322 

SUMMARY: 

Please find enclosed Ordinance No. 1 322, an ordinance amending and reenacting 

Ordinance No. 640, generally known as the Zoning Ordinance, to amend and reenact 

Article XVI - General Provisions, Section 16-3, Special Exceptions. This ordinance 

would amend the Zoning Ordinance to state that special exception permits shall 

become null and void if no action is taken on the permit after two years of its issuance 

date. This ordinance is before the Council on third and final reading. 



ORDINANCE NO. 1322 

At a regular meeting of the Town Council of the Town of Wytheville, Virginia, held 

in the Council Chambers on Monday, June 1 2, 201 7, at 7:00 p.m. 

Present: 

Absent: 

AN ORDINANCE AMENDING AND REENACTING ORDINANCE NO. 640, 
GENERALLY KNOWN AS THE ZONING ORDINANCE, TO AMEND 

AND REENACT ARTICLE XVI - GENERAL PROVISIONS, 
SECTION 16-3, SPECIAL EXCEPTIONS 

BE IT ORDAINED by the Town Council of the Town of Wytheville, Virginia, that Ordinance 

No. 640, generally known as the Zoning Ordinance, be amended and reenacted so as to 

include revisions to Article XVI - General Provisions, Sectiol') 1 6-3, Special Exceptions, 

as follows: 

ARTICLE XVI - GENERAL PROVISIONS 

SECTION 16-3. SPECIAL EXCEPTIONS 

1 6-3 SPECIAL EXCEPTIONS 

A special exception means a special use, that is a use not permitted in a district 

except by the issuance of a special exception permit granted under the provisions 

contained herein. The granting of a special exception permit shall be made under 

suitable regulations and safeguards as may be established by the Town Council 

who must consider in granting a special exception permit its relation to the public 

health, safety, morals, and general welfare of the community. In consideration of 

the granting of a special exception permit, consideration must also be given as to 

the effectiveness of the exception in meeting the overall objectives of the Zoning 



Ordinance. A special exception is distinguished from a variance in that special 

exceptions are generally permissible under the Zoning Ordinance while variances 

authorize a use which would otherwise be prohibited by the Ordinance. No specific 

standards are set forth herein on granting a special exception permit since it would 

be impractical to provide standards in the Zoning Ordinance that would be 

applicable to all situations wherein a special exception permit is being requested 

and where it is necessary for the Town Council to exercise their legislative 

judgment or discretion. However, the Planning Commission may recommend, and 

the Town Council may adopt at its discretion, suitable regulations, safeguards, 

requirements, or physical conditions or improvements which must be completed 

within a set timeframe of the granting of the special exception permit; and, if the 

regulations, safeguards, requirements, or physical conditions or improvements are 

not met within the set time period, the special exception permit will be considered 

to be revoked and the use in violation of the Zoning Ordinance. The Planning 

Commission and Town Council may consider the following standards in 

consideration of the issuance of the special exception permit: (a) length of time 

for the special exception permit; (b) the limitation of the special exception permit 

to a specific ownership; (c) a periodic review of the special exception with 

provisions for termination of the special exception permit; (d) physical 

improvements required for the granting of the special exception permit; (e) specific 

restrictions on the special excepted use for granting of the permit. Applications for 

a special exception permit shall be made to the Zoning Administrator who shall 

forward them to the Planning Commission for review. The application for a special 



exception permit shall include all matters of pertinent information that may be 

required by the Town Council, Planning Commission, and Zoning Administrator in 

the course of their review. The Planning Commission shall conduct a public 

hearing at its discretion in the manner normally prescribed by law and shall forward 

its recommendation to the Town Council for their review. Likewise, the Town 

Council shall conduct a public hearing at its discretion on the matter, in a manner 

prescribed by law, and shall accept, deny or modify the recommendation in any 

manner they deem appropriate in their sole discretion. Neither the Planning 

Commission nor the Town Council will accept and consider substantially the same 

application for a special exception permit for a period of 1 1  months. Special 

exception permits granted by the Town Council, which have not been acted upon 

by the applicant after a period of two (2) years, shall be considered null and void. 



WYTHEVILLE TOWN COUNCIL AGENDA INFORMATION 

Meeting Date: Monday, July 1 0, 201 7  

Item Name: Other Business 

Item Number: K-1 

Subject: Sharitz Special Exception Permit 

SUMMARY: 

It will now be necessary for the Town Council to consider the issuance of a special 

exception permit for Mr. Larry K. Sharitz to operate an auto repair shop at 140 Hillcrest 

Road, which is located on the north side of Hillcrest Road between Cove Road and the 

Town Corporate Limits, in a 8-1 Business District. This permit was the subject of an 

earlier public hearing. The recommendation from the Planning Commission is that the 

special exception permit be approved with the stipulations as noted in the permit. 



TOWN OF WYTHEVILLE, VIRGINIA 
NOTIFICATION OF APPROVAL 

OF APPLICATION FOR 
SPECIAL EXCEPTION PERMIT 

Pursuant to the authority of Section 1 6-3 of the Town of Wytheville Zoning Ordinance and 
subsequent to public hearings conducted by the Town Council and the Planning Commission, 
Mr. Larry K. Sharitz is hereby granted a special exception permit to operate an auto repair shop 
at 140 Hillcrest Road, which is located on the north side of Hillcrest Road between Cove Road 
and the Town Corporate Limits, in a B-1 Business District, with the following stipulations: 

1 .  The number of vehicles awaiting repair and outside the garage shall not exceed two 
vehicles, and that they not be allowed for more than 30 days. 

2. A time limit offive years shall be placed on the special exception permit, after which 
time it must be renewed through the public hearing process or some form of 
neighborhood review process. The application fee shall be waived, but the 
advertising cost shall be the responsibility of Mr. Sharitz. 

3. The special exception permit shall not be transferred and shall be granted only to 
Mr. Sharitz. The subsequent owners would need to apply for a special exception 
permit, if the service were to continue. 

4. The hours of operation shall be Monday - Friday, 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., and 
Saturday, 9:00 a.m. - 1 2:00 p.m. 

5. Failure to comply with these conditions shall be grounds for rescinding this special 
exception permit. The Zoning Ordinance provides that if this permit has not been 
acted upon after a period of two (2) years after the issuance date, it shall become 
null and void. 

Approved this 1 01h day of July, 201 7. 

ATTEST: 

Trenton G. Crewe, Jr., Mayor 
Wytheville Town Council 

Kevin L. Varney, Chairman 
Wytheville Planning Commission 

C. Wayne Sutherland, Jr. 
Town Manager 

Sharon G. Corvin, Clerk of Council 

(Seal) 



WYTHEVILLE TOWN COUNCIL AGENDA INFORMATION 

Meeting Date: Monday, July 10,  2017 

Item Name: Other Business 

Item Number: K-2 

Subject: Creative K-9 Designs Special Exception Permit 

SUMMARY: 

Likewise, it will now be necessary for the Town Council to consider the issuance of a 

special exception permit for Creative K-9 Designs to operate a dog boarding/grooming 

business at 1 95 Calhoun Street between Jefferson Street and Withers Road, in an R-3 

Residential District. Should the Council consider the issuance of a permit, Town staff 

has included several points that were discussed in the Planning Commission meeting 

that could be included as stipulations for the permit. As the Council is aware, the 

recommendation from the Planning Commission is that the request be denied. 
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Staff Report 

CREATIVE K-9 DESIGNS 
SPECIAL EXCEPTION PERMIT 

The Planning Commission conducted a public hearing to consider the request of Creative K·9 
Designs at their June 8, 201 7, meeting and recommended that the Town Council deny this 
request. 

During the Planning Commission's consideration of the permit, they discussed the following 
stipulations: 

1 .  Dogs shall be housed indoors. 

2. There shall be a fenced area to contain dogs if they are taken outdoors. 

3. Because of the concern of the liability of the staff of Creative K-9 Designs to control 
large dogs, it was advised that the dogs should be no more than 50 pounds, if there 
was no fence. 

4. A limit on the number of dogs allowed to be housed. (It was discussed that no more 
than 1 5  dogs be permitted for boarding at one time.) 

5. A time limit of three years shall be placed on the special exception permit, after 
which time it must be renewed through the public hearing process or some form of 
neighborhood review process. The application fee shall be waived, but the 
advertising cost shall be the respons_ibility of Mr. and Mrs. Robert Anders. 

6. The special exception permit shall not be transferrable and shall be granted only to 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Anders. (It was discussed that the subsequent owners would 
need to apply for a special exception permit, if the service were to continue.) 

7 .  The hours of operation shall coincide with normal business hours. (It was discussed 
that the hours of operation be established from 7:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.) 
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